SUAA Board Minutes
August 8, 2024
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Farr, Richmond, McLean, Jones, Brown, Pano, Barker, Metz-Jennings, Brewer, Cole, Rock 

UPI President Merrill Cole spoke as to status of university layoffs of employees.  Unit B has received layoff notices.  Additional layoffs of tenured faculty may be coming soon.  UPI will continue to fight for the cause.

1.  The meeting was called to order by President Farr at 10:00 a.m.  

2.  The secretary’s minutes were approved as amended. McLean/Jones    The treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved.  Jones/Brown   Brewer reported that CDs have been secured for the chapter.  

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- Blackledge reported the following individuals have passed away in the previous month:  Leslie Morgan, John Hobbs, Debra Klinedinst and Terry Schindel.
 
4.  Membership- Farr reported that are 478 members in our local chapter.

5.  Social- It was reported future suggested dates for group meetings are as follows:  fall luncheon- October 15, snow bunny- February 11 or 18, annual meeting-April 8.

6.  Legislative- Pano reported the legislature is in recess.  There are two override sessions in the fall.  We need to work with our area State Legislators.  There is some concern about covid funds being gone or some programs will need adjustments.  He encouraged the board to maintain positive relationships with legislators.  We will ask one of them to be a speaker for the October luncheon.  He discussed tier two pension options.

7.  SURS- Rock reported the SURS fiscal 2024 year had an 8.3% gain of portfolio investments. 

8.  Publications- Barker requested the newsletter information should be sent to her by the end of August.  She needs items from Rock, Pano, Brown and Farr.

9.  Foundations- Brown reported there are eight scholarships that have been awarded by the SUAA State Foundation.

10.  Networking-Jones identified that the University does not understand how much retirees do for the recruitment of students and on campus activities.  Each board member is encouraged to email the University Administration.  It was suggested that Jeremy Robinette and Clare Thompson be contacted.

 11.  Technology-No report.

12.  Announcements- No report. 

13. Old Business- No report.

13. New Business- No report.
 
Motion was made to adjourn. Brown/Brewster


Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary
